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MEETING CALENDAR FOR MAY

Meetings are held the 2nd Thursday of each month at NW Volunteer Fire Department @ 6:30pm, unless otherwise noted.  The Fire Department is located behind Harris Baptist Church off of Center Street.

PLEASE NOTE LOCATION CHANGE FOR THE MAY MEETING!!!!

MAY 11TH---ROSES UNLIMITED OF LAURENS--- Bill Patterson, the Roseman of Laurens, will present Roses 101 for all participants who desire to become competent in selecting, planting, caring for and appreciating roses.  This mini-course will also be titled Easy Care for Roses for those who are ready for strategic skills in growing award winners in the neighborhood.  Selected roses from his commercial collection will be available for cash adoption. Participation from the community is invited and educational credit is available.  This meeting will be held at Westminster Presbyterian Church on Hwy. 254 North in the Fellowship Hall on the north end of the building.  PLUS YEARLY PLANT EXCHANGE.  See article on page 3.

MAY 25th---Board Meeting @ 5:30pm at the Mall Office

JUNE 8th---ANNUAL PICNIC AT PARK SEED.    Please see article in this newsletter.

THE PRESIDENTS CORNER
Master Gardener of the Year Award


I spoke briefly at the last meeting about the Master Gardener of the Year Award.  At that time the criteria had not been completely established.  After much thought and consideration, the board decided that we wanted the recipient to be a well-rounded member of the association.  We knew that we had some members who had spent many hours on one activity, and we certainly cannot do without those members.  However, we felt that it required a lot more time and effort the more activities the person participated in.  It also makes that member a more knowledgeable member of the organization.  These are the activities of the association in which a member can participate: 


Attendance




Mall Office Volunteer


Class Assistant



Mentor


Committee Chair



Newsletter Submission(s)


Community Projects



Program(s) for General Meetings

             Directory Compilation


      Speaking Engagements


Festival of flowers Events


Web Site Updates


Fundraiser(s)




Wellness Celebration


I have asked that all committee chairs be responsible for having someone on their committee keep a record of what the members do pertaining to their committee.  At the end of the year, these records will be submitted to the vice-president, Lauren Turner, and she will be in charge of tallying the results.


I would like to again congratulate, Lauren Boylston, who not only participated in almost every activity, but spent many hours doing so.


I look forward to seeing who our next recipient will be!

Jane Price
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CLEMSON EXTENSION AGENT CORNER
James Hodges

James was a little busy this month so he has just submitted the following bullet points concerning the Spring Flower Festival at the Farmers Market.  It sounds like it was a great event and very successful.  

-----It was the largest crowd ever for the event.  I know the MG’s sold out by mid-day Saturday.

 

-----I want to thank everyone who helped to answer questions, give out bulletins and sign up new people for the MG class.

 

-----We had 19 people add their name to the MG waiting list for the fall class.

 

-----Steve Odom’s comment was that he answered at least 3 times the number of questions on Saturday as in the past.

 

-----The same was true for me.  

I’m not sure James has ever been this brief or written an article without the phrase “it depends”.

FUNDRAISING UPDATE
Submitted by Ann Mendelson

PLANT SALE IS A SUCCESS


The Lakelands Master Gardener’s Plant Sale held at the Farmer's Market on Friday, April 21 and Saturday, April 22 was a big success!!  We raised $445.30!!  There are so many people to thank.  One of my favorite sayings is "many hands make light work."  This was certainly one of those times.  First of all my committee members were helpful in getting our ideas organized.  Thanks to Gail Murph, Louise Powell, Joe Palazola, Beth Krumwiede, and Lei Zimmerman.  Gail Murph suggested we make labels for our plants and Catherine Swindell made this a reality.  She ran off over 600 labels for us to use and they gave our plants a nice touch.  Sharon Alvarez, a Master Gardener and a member of the Farmers' Market, and Kathy Buchanan helped by providing us with a large booth (at no cost) to sell our plants.  The Farmer's Market committee arranged for publicity with the local paper and the plant sale received a great write-up the day of the sale, which really brought in the customers.  The volunteers who came to work were the greatest.  I truly enjoyed working with all of them and work they did!! 


On Friday morning, Louise Powell, Kris Cheeseman, Jim Ridgeway, Susu Wallace and myself set up the tables and started pricing items (not an easy task, but somehow we came to consensus quickly and easily on items).  Starting at 1:00 pm Jane Price, Chris Moffitt, Linda Halsey, and Julee Marshall worked along with Louise Powell and myself.  I did not expect this to be a busy time for customers but it proved to be the busiest of the two days.  In fact, we were so busy, Chris Moffitt sold one of Jane Price's Lenten Roses that was sitting behind the table with her other items.  Fortunately, Jane was able to get another one to replace it.  Gail Murph and Pam Faulkner came Friday at 5 pm and worked until 6 pm helping to get things ready for Saturday.  When we left Friday most of the plants had been sold and most of the money was made that day. 


Saturday morning started out with Terri Mostiller, Lauren Turner, Tommy O'Dell, Linda Kellam, Nancy Corley, Julee Marshall (again), and Sandra Johnson.  By 10:30 it was clear that we would not be there much longer as the plants were disappearing.  Finally, about 11:30 we declared ourselves “sold-out” and $445.30 richer.  I called Sandy Stachurski, Patti Huff and Lei Zimmerman to tell them not to come in at 1:00 pm, but I missed Lynn Bornemann.  Since I had a table for the raffle sale, she manned that for us until about 4:00 pm.  All in all it was a profitable and successful two days in more ways than money.  We would like to thank the many people who contributed plants.  Without them there would not have been a plant sale.  Plant contributors include:  Donna Boozer, Lauren Boylston, Patti Huff, Sandra Johnson, Julee Marshall, Ann Mendelson, Chris Moffitt, Gail Murph, Tommy O'Dell, Joe Palazola, Louise Powell, Jane Price, Carol Scales, Judy Sieckman, Catherine Swindell, Bruce Walters, Miriam Williams.  I hope that I have not forgotten anyone.  If I did please forgive me and let me know so I can add your names to our report.  

FUNDRAISER:  TICKETS FOR DRAWING

Tickets for our June 18th drawing are starting to really sell!!  Hurry and get yours to buy or sell.

The Snapper Lawnmower and Stonebrook Water Feature continue to be on display at the mall office.  Steve Odom and his volunteers have sold quite a few tickets already!  Keep up the good work.

For those who would like a packet of tickets to sell or to buy, see Gail Murph or me at the regular meetings or contact us by phone or email:  Ann Mendelson at 229-6528 or AnnMendelson@hotmail.com and Gail Murph 
at 223-7655 or gmurph@emeraldis.com.  You can also buy tickets at the mall office.
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UPCOMING EVENTS YOU WON’T WANT TO MISS

ABBEVILLE SPRING FLOWER FESTIVAL

The Abbeville Spring Flower Festival is May 5th and 6th at the Abbeville Civic Center.  Hours are 4-6pm on Friday the 5th and 9am-7pm on Saturday the 6th.  There is no admission fee.  There will flower designs, plant specimens and foliage galore.  This event is put on by the Abbeville Council of Garden Clubs and promises a delight of visual abundance.  What a great way to spend an afternoon.  Stop by and see Lauren Boylston’s “Lasagna Gardening” display.

A VISIT TO THE GARDEN OF NOTED MASTER GARDENER LINDA COBB

Submitted by Linda Kellam

Got English Roses????

LINDA DOES

And you are invited to see them in all their resplendent glory when you come to Linda Cobb’s annual

GARDEN OPEN HOUSE

SATURDAY, MAY 13th, 2006

9am until 12 noon

After you have toured the English Cottage Garden, see the new conifer garden and other major changes to the garden!!!

421 Overlook Road   Hawk Creek Development   Spartanburg

From Spartanburg and I-26:

Take Hwy 29 towards Greer.  Pass Target.  Continue down the hill on Hwy 29.  Get in left turn lane and turn left into Hawk Creek Development.  Once inside the development, take the first left onto Creekridge and then take the second left onto Overlook Court.  The house is the white house at the end of the street.

 

Directions from Greenville and I-85: 

Take Hwy 29 exit off of I-85.  Go approx 2.5 miles.  See A & B Aquarium on right.  Go over small bridge.  Start down the hill; turn right into Hawk Creek Development.  Once inside the development, take the first left onto Creekridge and then take the second left onto Overlook Court.  The house is the white house at the end of the street.

WHILE IN SPARTANBURG, WHY NOT STOP BY CHUCK PLEMMONS NURSERIES!!!  HE SPECIALIZES IN HOSTAS AND HAS ONE OF THE LARGEST SELECTIONS IN SOUTH CAROLINA.  HE IS ALSO LOCATED OFF OF HWY 29, ON SOUTH BLACKSTOCK ROAD.  GO SOUTH ON BLACKSTOCK FOR APPROX. 1 MILE.  MAKE A DAY OF IT!!!!  NEED MORE INFO?  CONTACT LAUREN BOYLSTON @ 229-6221.

LAKELANDS MASTER GARDENER ANNUAL PLANT EXCHANGE AT THE MAY MEETING

You guessed it; it’s PLANT EXCHANGE time again.  For those of you that are new, here’s how it goes:

· Bring a plant from your garden…or bring two or three…to the May meeting

· Make sure it is labeled well and has growing and other information

· Check out what others have brought and select one to take home.

· If you brought more than one, take more than one home!!!!  

· For every plant you bring, you get one to take home

This is a great way to thin out your crowded beds, share a plant you really adore and get something new and exciting to place in your favorite bed.  So remember, dig something up for the MAY MEETING.  Don’t be left out in the weeds.  Bring a plant to share.  

A table will be set up to place your plants on at the meeting.

Got news that needs to be in the “Upcoming Events” section, please send them on.  There are many events we just don’t know about unless you share them!!!
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RECIPE CORNER

Caramelized Asparagus

Submitted by Gail Murph

This recipe was printed in the newspaper several years ago by Sharon Bagwell.  I always use this when harvesting my asparagus each spring.

2 bundles of asparagus, trimmed and washed

½ stick butter

3 tablespoons olive oil

Heat butter and oil in sauté pan on medium high.  When thoroughly heated, add asparagus to pan and stir occasionally.

Salt and pepper is added to taste.

When asparagus is almost done (only a few minutes) add 1 tablespoon granulated sugar to caramelize.  After a minute add 2 to 3 tablespoons balsamic vinegar, stirring thoroughly to fully coat the asparagus.

*It is worth noting that Gail grows her own asparagus.  Next time you see her, ask her about this delicious crop and how she got it started.

FAVORITE GARDENING TIP

Deer Repellent

Submitted by Gail Murph

     Several years ago S.C. Wildlife Magazine had a recipe for deer repellent.  Since we were having problems with deer in our garden, we mixed the ingredients of wild onions, hot sauce, water, raw eggs, and Fels-Naptha soap.  It took some time to locate the soap, but the mixture worked.  However, it didn’t take us long to realize that the main ingredient that the deer did not like was the Fels-Naptha soap.  So I am sharing the mixture that is very inexpensive and has worked in our garden for an extended amount of time.

     Fels-Naptha soap can be purchased from Rebecca at Lakelands Nursery for around $2.00.  Put the entire bar of soap in a quart jar, fill the jar with water, and let is sit overnight.  The next day pour the milky liquid from the jar into a gallon or 2-gallon watering can or sprayer and fill the can or sprayer with water.  Apply this soapy liquid to flower or vegetable gardens.   The deer absolutely hate the taste of this soap – at least the deer on my side of town hate it!!  You will need to reapply after a hard rain or after several light showers.  Don’t forget to replenish the water for the Fels-Naptha soap for your next application.  This bar of soap should last you a whole season.  

     I would like to hear if this works for your garden!

*Have a gardening tip to share?  Send it along and we’ll include it in the newsletter.

DUES NEWS

The Board met last week and dues were discussed.  After researching what other Master Gardener groups around the state charge for yearly dues, it was determined that Lakelands Master Gardeners would be increasing dues for fiscal year 2007.  The new dues, starting in January 2007, will be as follows:

· Regular dues $15.00

· Senior rate (>60 years) $10.00

· Couple (regardless of age) $15.00

· Lifetime membership (one time only) $125.00

These rates still keep our organization well below most membership fees around the state.  We use these dues to defray the cost of the newsletter, website and social events.  If you have questions, please contact any Board member.
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COMING IN JUNE

THE ANNUAL MASTER GARDENER PICNIC IS COMING IN JUNE
It is time to begin planning now for the June Picnic.

Park Seed will host the summer celebration for the Lakelands Master Gardeners with picnic provided by the members.  A gardening hat competition in five categories will be held with prizes.  Member-nominated categories will be featured—“you name/em and we pick/em.”  Participants will be introduced to new 2007 Park Seed varieties and get reacquainted with prior plant friends through the self-guided tour to conclude the evening as a prelude to The Festival of Flowers.   This program is open only to active members of the Lakelands Master Gardeners and educational credit is available.   

Remember to sign up at the May meeting for the dish you will be bringing.  All meat will be provided by the Board.  We will need all types of side dishes so begin planning now on the delicious side or dessert you might bring.  This promises to be a fun event.  Listen for details at the May meeting.  And get those creative juices flowing for the garden hat competition.

MAY PUZZLE

Submitted by Judy Kelley

FLOWERS TO ATTRACT BIRDS

S D W A V E N G U H E U P R G 

COLUMBINE

I N E A N A I T O C I N E H L 

DAHLIA

E T A J P Z I L G E K P L C A 

FOXGLOVE

O N M P V E L L C B E R A P D 

GLADIOLUS

V E I V D Y T E H E O U N N I 

HIBISCUS

U A E B H R V U R A H P T T O 

HOLLYHOCK

T N F O M O A C N M D S A G L 

IVYGERANIUM

Z B C O L U T G N I C K N H U 

LANTANA


J K T G K E L J O H A R A P S 

LARKSPUR

N M X U P A R O B N C A A E G 

NICOTIANA

V O G M K X C Z C Y J L S G Y 

PETUNIA

F F U I V Y G E R A N I U M U 

SNAPDRAGON

J R H I B I S C U S U J L O A 

TRUMPETCREEPER

T I A L E G I E W T C J Z E E 

WEIGELA

F C X U H T U Z K J F F T N J 

HOW I LEARNED TO LIVE WITH MOLES AND VOLES

Submitted by Lauren Boylston


When I moved to Greenwood, I had never encountered a mole or a vole.  I had “heard” of moles but had no idea, at all, what a vole was.  I noticed lumpy tunnels all over our property but was too naïve to understand what the impact was of these darling little creatures.  Let’s go ahead and call them what they are….RODENTS.  

We spent a great deal of time with the initial landscaping of our property and put in many different varieties of plants.  It wasn’t long before I noticed Hostas looking weird.  If I went up and pulled on the foliage, they just pulled right up out of the ground.  Upon close examination, I saw there was no ROOT system left.  HOLY SMOKE.  What is happening?  As the summer moved on, I lost a total of 17 Hostas.  Alarmed is an understatement.  Before long I lost two pittasporum, one native azalea, peonies and the list continued to grow.

After doing some research I realized I had VOLES.  They are the culprits that eat the roots of plants.  NOT MOLES.  I began in earnest to try and rid myself of them.  I sprayed castor oil. Nothing.  I used sulfur bombs in their holes.  Nothing.  I put out traps.  Don’t waste your time.  I tilled in over SIXTY bags of Perma-Till.  Spare yourself the time and expense.  I actually put out the little green poison balls (against my better judgment since we have a great deal of wildlife).  They laughed at my efforts.  I stuffed Juicy Fruit gum in their runs.  HA HA.  Plants continued to disappear.  I was like Bill Murray in “Caddy Shack”.  Desperate, I spotted a solar powered vibrating stake in a garden catalog.  It was expensive.  I bought just one, surrounded it with Hostas and waited.  This spring every Hosta came back up.  I have ordered many more of these contraptions.  They are winners.  I am at peace.  The voles are still here but now they fear me.  And the solar powered vibrating stake.  If at first you do not succeed, try try again.
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FESTIVAL OF FLOWERS UPDATE


The festival of Flowers is just around the corner and the Lakelands Master Gardeners will be as busy as ever with responsibilities.  This is a great way to get your hours and interact with the public.  At the May meeting there will be sign up sheets passed around for the many activities.  Make sure you sign up early to get the hours you want and the spots where you want to work.  There will be spots open at:

· Park Seed.  We will have a table set up for one day only.

· Arts and Crafts Show at Greenwood High School.  We will sell raffle tickets and hand out literature.  We will be at this location all three days.

· Garden Yard Hosts at the Warner’s on Harper Lane.  This will be for 2 days.

Lauren Turner will have the sign up sheets organized in 2 hour shifts.  Please see her at the May meeting and get involved.  Make your plans early.

We need recipes and articles for the newsletter each month.  Get involved and send them on to:

Editor:

Lauren L. Boylston

Lboylston@earthlink.net
Lakelands Master Gardeners

PO Box 49632

Greenwood, SC 29648







